

Troy High School Parent Advisory Committee August 16, 2012 Meeting Minutes

Present: Brad Malm, Mary Yenney, Janet Schetzle, Moreesa Sandquist, Christy Castro, Dianna Smith

Committee Reports

Trojan Boosters – The membership deadline is approaching for plaques on THS gym wall, officers were announced, and it was reported that there was a good turnout over the summer. It is looking like the Trojan Boosters have some promising interest.

Teacher Appreciation – No report. A new chairperson may be needed next year due to Kyle's son being a senior this year.

Renaissance - No report.

Graduation - Chair TBA. Mary expressed interest in reporting back.

Topics from Principal

- 1) PAC Information:
 - It was shared with Christy Castro what the PAC committee is responsible for as outlined in the handout provided at the meeting.
 - Moreesa Sandquist was welcomed as a new PAC committee member.

2) Student Handbook:

- The 2012-13 calendar was referred to on back page.
- The athletic schedules will be about the same as in the handbook with a few changes.
- The 2012-13 graduation requirement changes to the handbook are as follows:
 - Math and Science changed from 4 semester credits to 6 semester credits each.
 - Senior Project was added as 1 semester credit.
 - The Electives changed from 13 credits to 10 credits.
 - The total semester credits will now be 48 credits.
 - There were changes to the Alternate Route to Graduation which reflects provisions for students who have not passed one or more sections of the ISAT by the fall of their senior year. The student may appeal to the Troy School District Board of Trustees to be allowed the opportunity to demonstrate proficiency by utilizing the Idaho Plato Learning Network (IPLN). Using Plato students must demonstrate mastery in areas of deficiency identified by the ISAT-10 in order to graduate.
 - The State Board of Education tempo rule of change for math is as follows: students who have completed six (6) credits of math prior to the fall of their last year of high school, including at least two (2) semesters of an Advanced Placement or dual credit calculus or higher level course, are exempt from taking math during their last year of high school.
- Absences will be excused by a phone call or a written note from the parent/guardian.
- The no harassment policy added bullying.
- New meal prices were referred to.

- 3) THS Student Schedule Pick Up:
 - The THS schedule pickup is August 16^{th.} The times are as follows: 12th grade at 8:00 a.m., 11th grade at 9:00 a.m., 10th grade at 10:00 a.m. and 9th grade at 11:00 a.m.
- 4) Jr. High Orientation will be held August 16th at 6:00 p.m.
- 5) The open house/back to school night will be held August 23rd at 6:00 p.m. The format discussed was to be on the bell schedule. Postcards will be sent out and it will be posted on the reader board.
- 6) Student pictures will be taken August 29th.
- 7) It was shared to get any information in for daily announcements, Mr. Malm reminded the teachers.
- 8) The fall sports first contests will be as follows:
 - August 24th football vs Kendrick 7:00 p.m. Football has a turnout of 19.
 - August 25th volleyball vs. Lewiston TBA. Volleyball has a turnout of 28.
 - August 30th cross country 4:00 p.m. (Troy Invitational). Cross Country turnout of 22 including JH.
 - September 6th Jr. High football @ Deary 5:30 p.m. there will be a Jr. High football meeting after the JH orientation discussing practices, etc.
- 9) Informational/Feedback Issues:
 - The PAC committee is seeking additional members. It was discussed that there may be potential members with interest in joining. Mr. Malm will discuss this further at orientation.
 - Christy Castro shared that she is available in the buildings before and after school and from 11-1 at the district office. She also expressed that if she can't be reached on her cell phone at 602-541-7854, that Suzette Accord can be reached at the district office to schedule an appointment. Christy has been hired to represent our school district as the Superintendent, Director of Education and the School Psychologist for grades K-12, with 50% of her job being dedicated to Special Education.

Dianna Smith, Secretary

Next meeting: September 6, 2012, 6:30 a.m. in the THS Commons



Troy High School Parent Advisory Committee September 8, 2011 Meeting Minutes

Present: Brad Malm, Mary Yenney, Janet Schetzle, Rhonda Case, Dianna Smith, Kelly Johnson, Bill McFall, Kathleen Zillinger, Nancy McElroy, Chris Menter

Committee Reports

Trojan Boosters – Next meeting is Sunday, September 11. Hoping to have new members who are willing to become officers next year.

Teacher Appreciation – no report

Renaissance – no report

Graduation – Graduate will be Saturday, May 26 at 11 am and Herff Jones will be presenting at school on October 3 to give students information.

Topics from Principal

1) Everyone was asked to review PAC committee information and consider interest in being secretary and renaissance chair next as those positions will be vacant.

2) Staff:

- Mr. Witold Ferns is student teaching with Mr. McFall.
- Mr. McFall is doing an administration internship and will be working with Mr. Malm.
- Ms. Jyotsna Sreenivasan is student teaching with Mrs. Nelson.
- Mr. Bruns will participate in the UI Waters of the West program again this year including have a graduate student participate in the classroom.

3) Student Activities:

- Fall sports turnout: 17 for JH football, 26 for HS football, 29 for HS volleyball, 19 for HS cross country, 2 for JH cross country, and 10 for cheer.
- Twenty-six students will be showing livestock in the Latah County Fair to be held September 14-20.
- Homecoming week is September 26-30; football game against Timberline.
- Brad Henning will return September 28 to give presentations for both students and parents on dating and relationships. Seventh-tenth grade students will attend a session and a parent session will be held at the Latah County Fairgrounds 6-7:30pm.
- KLEW tv recognizes both prep athlete of the week and academic all-stars; visit their website for information or contact Mr. Malm if interested in nominations.

4) Students of the Month:

- September's friendliest are: Kendra Fry, Josh Nelson, Oceana Chamberlin, and Raul Perez.
- 5) Student Handbook Updates:
 - Clarified percentages for letter grade calculations.
 - Updated transfer acceptance policy for all accredited schools.

- Clarified dual credit registration procedures for those classes taught at the high school versus those directly from college.
- Clarified valedictorian and salutatorian award requirements.
- Requirements for communication devices in school--must be off and not visible.
- Activity insurance covers catastrophic events, but students can participate without any medical insurance of their own with a signed waiver.
- Updated athletic eligibility requirements to allow students who have failed their first grade check to continue practice and play for five days in order to improve academically. If there is not improvement after five day, student may practice but not play and if at the subsequent grade check they have not improved they would be removed from sport.
- Reiterated that parent complaints should first be an informal meeting with staff and principal, but if there is not sufficient resolution parent must follow district procedure in accordance with district policies.

6) Informational & Feedback Issues

- Open house had a lack of participation this year; suggested go back to rewarding class with highest parent turnout as incentive and send email notifications a few days in advance instead of day before.
- Contact Janet if you have daily announcements.
- PAC member recruitment--welcomed new members and encourage anyone else interested to attend.
- Check PASS for grades and contact Mr. Malm if information not up to date.
- Idaho Education Network (IEN) training September 15 9am-12pm anyone who is interested is welcome to attend. IEN is way that the state can deliver information to students and the community such as classes done via video.

Chris Menter, Secretary Next meeting: October 6, 2011, 6:30am



Troy High School Parent Advisory Committee October 13, 2011 Meeting Minutes

Present: Brad Malm, Mary Yenney, Janet Schetzle, Rhonda Case, Dianna Smith, Kelly Johnson, Kyle Nelson, Laurie Smith, Julie Fry, Chris Menter

Committee Reports

Trojan Boosters – New members are still be encouraged who are willing to become officers next year. Planning will start soon for Booster Bounce tournament to be held in the spring.

Teacher Appreciation – Kyle asked if anyone had suggestions for additional activities besides sponsoring dinner during conferences, appreciate week, and goodies at Christmas.

Renaissance – Kelly will make sure to have the request for Tri-State in by the December 31 deadline.

Graduation – Herff Jones provided order information packet to seniors; orders due November 4, but student are not required to order and instead can pursue announcements from other/local vendors. Caps and tassels will be ordered in the spring. Chris will suggest to Cheri Nelson consideration to have the lock-in at the Lions Hall instead of the gym.

Topics from Principal

1) Students:

- Two FFA teams attended state soils competition in Burley October 11; varsity team placed third.
- Cayden Dimmick and Taylor Johnson will represent the North Idaho District by sponsoring an Idaho information center at the national FFA convention October 17-21 in Indianapolis.
- PSAT was held October 12 and ACT will be held October 22.
- District volleyball will be held at LCSC October 15, 17, and 19 and state tournament will also be at LCSC October 28-29.
- District cross country will be October 20 at Ramsey Park in Coeur d'Alene and state meet will be October 29 at Eagle Island State Park.
- District football playoffs will be November 4 or 5 and 11 or 12 at the Kibbie Dome. The Milk Bowl state championship will be played either November 18 or 19 at either Idaho State University or Boise State University.

2) Staff:

 October 6-7 were state in-service days. Mr. Murdock and Mrs. Nelson both presented at the Partnerships in Education Conference held in Lewiston. Mr. Braun attended the Vocational Agricultural Educators Conference in Twin Falls. Other staff spent time in the

3) Students of the Month:

 October's most dramatic are: JeaDa Lay, Dakotah Smith, Stormy Bedard, and Cayden Dimmick

6) Informational & Feedback Issues:

- State will be soon asking for public input on Senate Bill 1184, the online learning
 requirement for graduation, which will begin with the class of 2016; 2 credits are currently
 being proposed. Use of IEN with other districts may be a possibility but scheduling is
 difficult. Brad attended a principal's meeting where there were many comments, one of
 which was that current teachers may teach remotely using IEN. The attendance-based
 state funding will be reduced for IDLA as some funds will be redirected to the online
 course vendors.
- Brad had a conversation with Dr. Bradberry about setting a common graduation date and time and he feels this would be a good time to approach the Board about adopting this as policy. Rhonda will request to be on the November Board meeting agenda to begin the conversation.
- The Idaho Lottery Scratch for Schools will be held October 18 at LCSC.
- Drive One 4UR School held October 8 was very successful thanks to Janet and she believes about \$3,500 was raised will get final information in 6-8 weeks.
- The parent evaluation input form will be made available at Back to School Night and at teacher conference nights.
- Teacher conferences will be held October 25-26, 4-8pm. Jr. High students will lead their conferences on October 25. Parents will receive a post card and phone call reminder.

Chris Menter, Secretary Next meeting: November 3, 2011, 6:30am



Troy High School Parent Advisory Committee November 3, 2011 Meeting Minutes

Present: Brad Malm, Mary Yenney, Janet Schetzle, Rhonda Case, Kyle Nelson, Kathleen Zillinger, Chris Menter

Committee Reports

Trojan Boosters – No new members attended October meeting; will determine in November or December the active status of the club.

Teacher Appreciation – Kyle followed-up the the FFA elephant ear sales at the corn maze didn't make a lot of money but there are plans next year to participate in other local fairs.

Renaissance – no report

Graduation – Janet had an email from Cheri Nelson indicating that she will be having another senior parent meeting soon regarding the sober graduation party and that the seniors are selling Trojan coffee mugs, water bottles, and cold cups to raise money. Herff-Jones orders are due Friday, November 4.

Topics from Principal

1) Students:

- ASVAB will be given on November 22, traditionally for juniors.
- FFA will be at a Crops, Creed, and Extemporaneous Speech competition at UI on November 4.
- Honor roll pizza lunch will be held November 11.
- Football playoffs will be November 4, 7:30pm at the Kibbie Dome against Kendrick. The
 winner of Troy vs. Kendrick will play the winner of Potlatch vs. Wallace (to be played
 November 5) in the Kibbie Dome on Friday, November 11 at 7pm. The winner of the
 semifinal game will advance to the championship game to be held November 18 or 19.
 The likely location of the championship game will be Pocatello, although it could be in
 Boise.
- Girls basketball began practice on October 31 and has 17 members; boys basketball will begin practice November 11.
- Winter ISAT will be given November 15-17 for those who have not yet tested proficient.
 The seniors who are not proficient have already set an alternative route to graduation.
- No school for Thanksgiving break November 23-25.

2) Staff:

 A workshop presented by the State Department of Education on the Common Core Standards relating to curriculum, instruction, and assessment was held on October 27 and attended by Ms. Bledsoe, Mrs. Dunworth, Mrs. Lyon, Mr. Malm, Mrs. Vogt, and Mr. Sipe. These Common Core Standards are being implemented by the state of Idaho for the 2013-14 school years.

3) Students of the Month:

 November's most creative are: Persephone Williams, James Zillinger, Anna Schetzle, and Brooks Malm.

4) Informational & Feedback Issues:

- Parent-teacher conferences had a 67% attendance rate. Teachers will continue making reminder phone calls to parents. Next time the meetings will be shifted from 4-8pm to 3:30-7:30pm and an arena style format will be tried in the gym for everyone. It was suggested that timers may be helpful in some scenarios to make sure all parents have the opportunity to meet with their student's teachers. The arena format may make it visually easier to determine when a teacher is free.
- Whitepine league realignment that takes effect with the 2012-13 school year splits the division as:
 - 1A D1: Clearwater Valley, Genesee, Kamiah, Lapwai, Lewis County (football), Potlatch, Prairie, and Troy
 - o 1A D2: Deary, Highland, Kendrick, Summit, Nezperce, and Timberline Kamiah has successfully petitioned to "play down" to 1A D1 from 2A; Genesee successfully petition to stay at 1A D1 although they would be classified as 1A D2 based on enrollment; Deary and Kendrick dropped into 1A D2 based on enrollment. The enrollment caps are 100-150 students in grade 9-12 for 1A D1 and less than 100 for 1A D2
- Knowledge Bowl schedule for 2011-12 was provided will all meets beginning at 7pm.

Chris Menter, Secretary

Next meeting: December 8, 2011, 6:30am



Troy High School Parent Advisory Committee December 1, 2011 Meeting Minutes

Present: Brad Malm, Mary Yenney, Janet Schetzle, Rhonda Case, Lori Smith, Nancy McElroy, Kyle Nelson, Julie Fry, Chris Menter

Committee Reports

Trojan Boosters – New members attending looks promising for Boosters to continue. Booster Bounce fundraiser tournament will be scheduled for March. Cheerleaders awarded funds to purchase new tumbling mats.

Teacher Appreciation – Holiday goodies to be prepared for the staff Tuesday, December 13.

Renaissance - no report

Graduation – No updates have been provided.

Topics from Principal

1) Students:

- FFA competed at Crops, Creed, and Extemporaneous Speech competition at UI on November 4; 3 students placed individually and third as a team in agronomy.
- FFA will be having a Christmas wreath fundraiser December 5-9.
- Cayden Dimmick served as parliamentarian at the Idaho State School Board conference in Coeur d'Alene on November 11.
- National Honor Society students are participating in two fundraisers: bake sales for Heifer International and Box Tops for the library.
- Winter ISAT was rescheduled for this week due to technical issues during the prior time.
- Football awards banquet will be held Saturday, December 3,6pm.
- Senior financial aid night is Monday, December 5, 6pm.
- Winter concert will be held Wednesday, December 14, 7pm.

2) Staff:

• Staff attended a training for PLATO, which is a ISAT remediation resource on November 16. More test banks may be purchased.

3) Students of the Month:

 December's most considerate are: Jimmie Gilder, Chase Blazzard, Summer Harris, and Clint Sandquist

4) Informational & Feedback Issues:

- For students who need an alternate route to graduation, beginning with the class of 2013, PLATO tests may fulfill the requirements in place of ISAT proficiency.
- Class of 2013 graduation requirements will include a semester-long senior projects class (therefore can no longer be used as an alternate route to graduation) as well as completion of six credits each of science and math and math has to be taken during senior year (personal finance is an acceptable math class).

 After discussion it was agreed that PAC will move forward with a proposal to the board, at their December meeting, to request that the date for graduation be set as part of the academic calendar instead of allowing parents to decide each year. The suggestion is to schedule graduation for Friday the last week of school with reasons related to sober graduation celebration and not conflicting with other schools. Rhonda will draft a memo to take to the board and as many member as possible will attend the meeting.

Chris Menter, Secretary

Next meeting: February 2, 2012, 6:30am (unless there is pressing business in January)



Troy High School Parent Advisory Committee February 2, 2012 Meeting Minutes

Present: Brad Malm, Mary Yenney, Janet Schetzle, Rhonda Case, Dianna Smith, Nancy McElroy, Kyle Nelson, Kathleen Zillinger, Kelly Johnson, Chris Menter

Committee Reports

Trojan Boosters – Booster Bounce tournament will not be held due to lack of turnout at January meeting required to plan. Booster meetings for February, March, and April are cancelled; one last meeting in May to hold officer elections.

Teacher Appreciation – Holiday goodies were appreciated by staff and Kyle collected signatures on a card for Mr. Murdock congratulating him on his \$7,000 technology grant award.

Renaissance – No updates yet.

Graduation – Parents met with advisor on Tuesday, but there was confusion about senior photos vs class pictures. Janet was asked to send and email to senior parents detailing the different photo needs and designate where they are to be sent. No decision had been made for a senior trip and no further information about the lock-in, but a breakfast fundraiser was still being planned. Kelly asked how much money the senior class had to spend; it was estimated at about \$3,300; this was another item there may be confusion about.

Topics from Principal

1) Students:

- Basketball district tournaments are underway at LCSC; girls dates are January 30-February 11 and boys February 14-25.
- The ACT scheduled for February 11 has been cancelled due to lack of enrollment; students were redirected to Moscow for the same day.
- Cheerleaders participated in the Vandal Cheer Challenge on January 21 and placed 3rd in sideline routine, 2nd in show routine, and Shyanne Morgan placed 5th in the 11-12 jump competition.
- BPA regional competitions were held January 26 with 54 participants of which 18 placed for state to be held March 8-10 in Boise: Ashley Bull, Oceana Chamberlin, Cayden Dimmick, Bonnie Dunworth, Sidney Halseth, Brittany Hosley, Taylor Johnson, Carissa Kruger, Katie Mauer, Patricia Maxey, Ceilidh McElroy, Trevor Memmott, Randy Menter, Clint Sandquist, Carsten Smith, Hannah Smith, James Styer, and Gabe Wright.
- FFA will be participating in CDE's for parliamentary procedure, meats, job interview, state degree sifting, district officer sifting, prepared public speaking, and dairy foods February 3; some of these events were rescheduled from the January 20 snow day.
- Visiting artist, Christine Destempes from Harrisville, NH will work with 7th graders February 16 on a River of Words project.
- Spring sports practices begin February 24. Alternate afternoon schedules will be used throughout spring sports season to adjust for missed class times.
- Mr. Goble and Mrs. Williams organized a National History Bee/Bowl regional competition to be held at Troy on March 3rd.

2) Students of the Month:

• February's most spirited are: Gabby Girard, Cody Gludt, Carissa Kruger, Kray Halseth

3) Staff:

• Mr. Murdock was presented a Century Link Grant on January 24. This technology grant will be used to purchase 5 new computers and software for both high school and elementary.

4) Informational & Feedback Issues:

- A community meeting was held January 27 to allow patrons to comment to the school board on how
 the district should consider combining or not the open positions of: superintendent, elementary
 principal, federal programs director, special education director, school psychologist, and elementary
 counselor.
- Chris reported attending the December school board meeting to present the set graduation date proposal which seemed well received. The board had a first reading of policy at the January meeting and will have the second reading at the February meeting where they can choose to adopt this as policy or table it for reconsideration. The one question was about having graduation in June if the last Friday of school happened to fall in such; PAC so no issues with early June graduation.
- Whitney Jenkins a 1995 Troy graduate has produced a commercial to be aired during the Superbowl.
 He is a lead advertiser at GM/Cadillac and the ad is for the new Cadillac ATS.

Chris Menter, Secretary Next meeting: March 1, 2012, 6:30am



Troy High School Parent Advisory Committee March 1, 2012 Meeting Minutes

Present: Brad Malm, Mary Yenney, Janet Schetzle, Dianna Smith, Nancy McElroy, Kathleen Zillinger, Kelly Johnson, Chris Menter

Committee Reports

Trojan Boosters – Regular meetings are no longer being held.

Teacher Appreciation – No updates

Renaissance - Kelly will start sending out solicitation letters for donations next week.

Graduation – Advisors indicate that pictures are being turned in and the students who will be working on the slide show will be selected at the next class meeting. While the senior trip has not been decided upon yet it will be held May 21 and awards night will be May 22. Parents are planning the lock-in to be held in the gym.

Topics from Principal

1) Students:

- Honor Society blood drive on Friday, March 2.
- THS will host the National History Bee/Bowl regional competition on Saturday, March 3; about five teams will be competing.
- THS Drama Club will present two plays on March 6 at 7pm; open to the public.
- A Junior High dance will be held March 9.
- BPA will travel to Boise March 7-10 for competition at the State Leadership Conference; 18 students will be attending.
- Higher Ed Day for juniors will take place March 15 at the University of Idaho.
- There will be a ventriloguist assembly on March 16.
- Three students will compete in the district solo and ensemble state qualifying competition March 21 at Deary.
- Class photos will be taken March 28.
- Spring sports participation: 19 girls junior high basketball, 15 boys junior high basketball, 12 baseball, 15 softball, and 41 track.

2) Students of the Month:

March's most responsible are: Paige McGraw, Cameron Barnes, Sarah Kwate, and Randy Menter

3) Informational & Feedback Issues:

- The Board approved a standard graduation date of the last Friday of school.
- Parent teacher conferences will be held March 27-28 4-8pm; 7th grade student-led conference will take place 4-6pm on March 27. Post cards and email reminders will be sent as well as phone calls. Arena-style conference will be tried in the gym instead of individual rooms.
- All teachers should be updating grades on PASS every Thursday. Parents should email the teacher and copy Brad if their student information is not being updated timely.
- The Student Handbook is being reviewed for next year so if there are any suggestions please send them to Brad.

Chris Menter, Secretary Next meeting: April 12, 2012, 6:30am



Troy High School Parent Advisory Committee April 12, 2012 Meeting Minutes

Present: Brad Malm, Mary Yenney, Janet Schetzle, Nancy McElroy, Kelly Johnson, Chris Menter

Committee Reports

Trojan Boosters - Last meeting of the year will be held May 9, 7pm; officer elections will be held.

Teacher Appreciation – No updates

Renaissance – Prizes are being collected for the May 24 drawing.

Graduation – Lock-in will be held at the school. Senior final exams begin on May 14. Sober graduation presentation in Lewiston on May 21. Senior trip to Silverwood will take place on May 24. On May 25, graduation pictures will be taken at 10am and rehearsal begins at 11am.

Topics from Principal

1) Students:

- Carisa Kruger, Abbi Raasch, and Sarah Mauer performed at the District Solo-Ensemble Fesitival in Deary on March 21.
- Twenty-one FFA students are participating in Floriculture, Nursery Landscape, Parliamentary Procedure, and Creed state events in Twin Falls April 10-13.
- Juniors will be taking the SAT on April 18; the state pays for this exam.
- Paulicci's will do tux fitting on April 18.
- Enrichment day is scheduled for April 19; student elections will also be held.
- Honor roll lunch to be held on April 20.
- First home baseball game is scheduled for April 21 along with a field dedication.
- FFA Banquet will be held April 23.
- ISAT testing will take place April 24-30.
- District II High School Band Festival will be held April 25.
- Tricia Maxey will attend the BPA National Leadership Conference in Chicago on April 26 to compete in Fundamental Word Processing.
- Eighth-grade Science Fair will be held April 26, 3:30-5:30pm in the commons.
- Prom is April 28 at the 1912 Building in Moscow.

2) Students of the Month:

April's Hardest Workers are: Emma Schetzle, Michael Hobbs, Brittany Hosley, and James Styer

3) Informational & Feedback Issues:

- Everyone liked the arena-style parent-teacher conferences; easier to navigate to all teachers and it was quicker to meet with everyone.
- Supplemental levy voting will be held May 15 at the Lions Hall; the amount remains the same at \$830.000.
- Christy Castro was hired as superintendent, special education director, and school psychologist.
 Elementary Principal applications (21) are being reviewed with hopes to have a recommendation to the School Board by the May meeting.
- The 2012-13 calendar was shared with everyone.

Chris Menter, Secretary

Next meeting: May 3, 2012, 6:30am



Troy High School Parent Advisory Committee May 3, 2012 Meeting Minutes

Present: Brad Malm, Mary Yenney, Kyle Nelson, Dianna Smith, Rhonda Case, Kelly Johnson, Chris Menter

Committee Reports

Trojan Boosters – Last meeting of the year will be held May 9, 7pm; officer elections will be held.

Teacher Appreciation – Teacher lunches/treats are being planned for next week.

Renaissance – Prizes are being collected for the May 24 drawing. Kelly is training Cindy Johnson to take over this project next year.

Graduation – No report.

Topics from Principal

1) Students:

- Results from the State FFA conference held April 10-13 in Twin Falls were shared; also included was an update from the April 27 Livestock Judging and Horse Evaluation CDE held in Asotin.
- A DUI presentation will be held May 4 for grades 9-12; Deary will also be attending.
- Junior High semi-formal dance will be held May 5.
- FFA Ag Forestry and Mechanics will be held May 9-10 in Bonners Ferry/Careywood.
- District softball and baseball will be held May 11-12 in Lewiston and track regionals the same days in Lapwai.
- Junior High track meeting in Moscow on May 15.
- Spring concert will be held at 7pm May 15 in the Commons.
- State baseball, softball, and track will take place May 18-19; baseball at Lewiston Airport Park, softball
 at The Quad in Caldwell, and track at Mountain View High School. Track competitions are split into
 classifications this year instead of all divisions together; BSU is remodeling their track making it
 unavailable.
- Spring football camp will be held May 21-25, 3:30-5:30pm.
- THS Awards Night will be May 22, 7pm. The class of 2013 parents will meet prior to this at 6pm for graduation and senior project information.
- Track awards will be held in the TES multi-purpose room May 23, 7pm.
- May 24 seniors will be at Silverwood.
- Parent meeting for football will be held May 24, 6pm in the Media Center.
- Graduation will take place at 11am on May 26.
- Finals schedule has been set and is available on the website.

2) Students of the Month:

May's Most Improved are: Heather Miller, Jonah Lay, Nicole McKown, and Jeremiah Wildenborg

3) Informational & Feedback Issues:

- Supplemental levy election to be held May 15; amount remains the same at \$830,000.
- The School Board will receive a recommendation from the interview committee for elementary
 principal at their next meeting for Claire Vogt to be appointed. New superintendent Christy Castro will
 officially begin July 1.
- More PAC members to be recruited for next year. Dianna Smith agreed to serve as secretary.
- There was discussion about the school calendar and the possibilities and difficulties of starting later in August. Fall sports practices are basically eliminating August from summer. One consideration with the calendar is the starting date for dual credit classes; dual credit is now calculated as part of meeting adequate yearly progress (AYP) for the district. The calendar committee takes all feedback into consideration.

Chris Menter, Secretary Next meeting: August 16, 2012, 6:30am